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This week:

● Instructional Services. Wednesday, September 6, 1:30-2:50 p.m., PE 205.

Free business fair

If you own a business, or are considering launching one, stop by “Boost Your Own

Business Bonanza” on Saturday, Sept. 9, from 9 a.m.-4 p.m. in CEN first floor. This one-day fair
is free of charge and aimed at educating individuals about how to start and operate a business.
Presentations by private and public sector leaders are scheduled throughout the day. Exhibits

with representatives from government agencies and organizations will be available all day to share
agency and program specific resources and information. Participants are invited to come for a

portion of the day, or to stay for the entire day. Lunch is brown bag or buy your own. To
register, call the Business Development Center at Ext. 2255, or sign up at the door.

Airshow report
The 1995 U.S. Bank Eugene Airshow held August 5 and 6 at Eugene Airport attracted

15,000 spectators and resulted in a break-even budget, says Joe Farmer, director of the LCC

Foundation and the airshow. Over 1,300 people volunteered to make the show enjoyable and
safe.

Graphic design program featured in national newsletter
Lane’s graphic design program is featured in the June 1995 issue of Adobe Designline, a

newsletter published by Adobe Systems, Inc., maker of desktop publishing and graphic design
software products. The article is titled “Success is in the Cards” and describes how students

produce a poster featuring their business cards using Adobe Photoshop and PageMaker. Thomas
Rubick coordinates Lane’s graphic design program and created the business card poster project.

Daily io return to full-time schedule
The Daily will return to its full-time academic schedule effective Monday, Sept. 18. Issues

will be published on Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays. Deadline is always noon
of the day prior to publication. Mail or deliver submissions in writing, or via Mac or IBM 3-1/2”

disk, to The Daily, ADM 210; or e-mail to aschimj@lanecc.edu; or fax to 744-3970. Editor is
Joan Aschim. Assistant Editor is Angela Miller. For more information, call Ext. 2591.

Draft list of supported hardware and software available
The Computer Support Committee is distributing a packet containing information about

the draft list of supported hardware and software and how it was developed. The packet will be
available this Friday in department offices. All staff are encouraged to pick up a packet and review
the information. Staff have three ways to give input on the proposed list: completing the survey
form included in the packet; sending e-mail to COMPUTER X SUPPORTCOMM@COLLOPS-
MA; and attending one of two open forums with members of the Computer Support Committee
on September 21. The forums are from 1-2:45 p.m. and 3-4:45 p.m., both in FOR 308. Contact

Sarah LaMaster, Ext. 2312, to get more packets or if you have other questions.

Printing deadline reminder
Material needed for the first day of fall term should be submitted to Printing/Graphics by

Sept. 18. Thanks for your cooperation.
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Foodservices closes early on Friday
The snack bar will close on Friday, Sept. 8 at 10:30 a.m. Foodservices has made

arrangements for the vending machines in the snack bar and PE lobby to be filled to accommodate
the closure.

Volunteers needed for LCC Welcome Week

Volunteers are needed to staff the LCC Welcome Week booth September 25-26. Two

people are needed for each two-hour shift. Help welcome students to LCC. If you would like to
volunteer, contact Jeannee Beauchaine at Ext. 2336.

THANKS

● I have enjoyed 21 years of teaching and learning with LCC. The opportunity to work with the
Business and Cooperative Education Departments, and the Small Business Management Program
have been fulfilling years for me. It is time to move on to new ventures and retire from LCC.
Thanks to ail who have touched my life the past 21 years. - Bill Dotson

● A very special thank you to all who worked at LCC’s booth at the Lane County Fair this year. It takes
about 60 people to staff the booth during the fair in addition to those individuals who work to set up.
take down, and maintain and refinish the booth. This is a major effort on behalf of the college, and Is
a very worthwhile venture. Thank you to the following individuals who volunteered to make this a
successful event: Linda Allen, Rob Atkins, Carrol Barton, Patti Bonitz, Harold Carothers, Sue

Ferguson, Lois FrichtI, Mary Girard, Tracy Gregory, Steve Hamilton, Len Heflin, Velma Jesser, Kay
King, Norm Kirtley, Jerry Langdon, Kathy and Tom Lee, Randy Lindstrom, Denine McMurren, Frank
Merrill, Mary Michaud, Kelly Minter, Kristin Morrison, Pauline Moso, Diana Nelson, Leigh Alice Petty,
Jane Phillips-Love, Ann Marie Prengamam, Loreta Prichard, Lloyd Rain, Vickie Ramsey, Max
Reams, Nora Reynolds, Debbie Roach. Lorie Ryker, Carol Sirois, Cara Stewart, Sandy Young, Pat
Williams,Women’sCenter Staff, and Ruth Wren.

JOBS

Open to current LCC classified bargaining unit employees:

● Computer Programmer Analyst, Computer Services, closing 9/6/95.

● Multimedia Lab Aide, Media Arts and Technology, closing 9/6/95.

● Office Support Specialist, President’s Office, closing 9/6/95.

● Office Support Specialist, Foundation, closing 9/6/S5.

● Book Buyer, Bookstore, closing 9/6/95.
Open to the public:

● Computer Support Specialist, Social Science, closing 9/15/95.

● Costumer, Performing Arts, closing 9/13/95.

● Instructor with emphasis in developmental math. Study Skills, closing 9/15/95.

● Instructor with emphasis in learning disabilities. Study Skills, closing 9/15/95.

ADS

FOR SALE: Very clean 1994 Park Model 8 1/2 x
40 - feet Layton RV, two tipouts; set up in Fern
Ridge Shores RV park, space 37, on the west
shore of beautiful Fern Ridge Lake. $19,850.
Contact Phyllis Witham, F&HC, Ext. 2069, or
Lloyd at 726-0629.

ATTENTION: Students, faculty and staff are
entitled to free 15-work classified ads in the Torch.

The first issue of the newspaper hits the racks on
Sept. 13; classified ad deadline is Thursday, Sept.
7, 5 p.m. Bring your ads to CEN 205. Kyle
Whelliston, The Torch, Ext. 2014.

1988 TOYOTA COROLLA FX16, 5 speed, great

condition, 40 mpg., Kenwood stereo. Very well
maintained, trustworthy vehicle. $4,595. Call
Mary Jo Workman, Co-op Ed., Ext. 2203 or 341-
3914.

FOR SALE: 1986 HONDA PRELUDE, red, moon

roof, 104,000 miles, new clutch, dependable car.

$5,500. Bridget McDonagh, Personnel, call 2847
or 485-0977.

LANE’S INTERNATIONAL CO-OP EDUCATION

program needs host families for English speaking
professionals from Mexico beginning in
September. Hosts are needed for one evening to
one month stays. To participate, call Linda Myers
at 2883 or home 344-6483; or Dixie Maurer-
Clemons at 2423 or 2458 or home 343-3028.

WANTED: A GREEN SNAKE or worm (stuffed
animal type). If not green, it is still okay. I need it
before the Eugene Celebration weekend. Please
let me know ASAP. Mary Michaud, ABSE, Ext.
2939.

WANTED: TRAVEL COMPANION to Hong Kong

and Bangkok in November. Jo Stejskal, Campus
Services, 2567 or 746-4988.

THE DAILY is published Tuesdays only during summer term. The deadline is noon of the day before
publication. Include first and last name, department, and extension. Mail or deliver to Administration
210 ore-mail to Joan Aschim; or Internet to Joan Aschim@lnstAdv_ma@LCC. When possible, submit
Mac or IBM 3-1/2” disks, any program. Editor: Joan Aschim. Assistant Editor: Angela Miller.
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This week

● First week of fall in-service. In-service brochures have been distributed to departments. If you did
not receive one, please check with your department secretary. - Julie Baker, Ext. 2199

● Postponed: new employee welcoming reception for today. If you are a new employee, watch for
your letter of invitation. - Julie Baker, Ext. 2199

● Board of Education meeting, Wednesday, Sept. 13, 7 p.m.. Boardroom. - Tracy Simms, Ext. 2889

● FIPSE grant workshop, Friday, Sept. 15, 9:30-10:30 a.m., APR 211. - Sarah LaMaster, Ext. 2312

● Canceled: Managers’ Forum for Friday, Sept. 15. - Laura Tamura, Ext. 2301

Board agenda
The Lane Community College Board of Education meets Wednesday, Sept. 13, at 7 p.m. in the

Boardroom. The board will hear a process redesign report and discuss the 1996/97 budget development
criteria and process. It will take action on a public bidding exemption for ComputerPrep and Zenger-
Miller training materials, a helicopter lease, and the following personnel appointments: Dr. Mary Spilde
as instructional vice president, Craig Taylor as Research & Planning director, Catherine Miner as math

instructor, Yvonne Martinez as public safety training coordinator, Thomas Marshall as electronics

instructor, Beverly Hickey as early childhood education instructor, Marilou Good as computer
information technology instructor, Jane Batterson as dental hygiene instructor, Thomas Brokaw as EMT
instructor, and Roger D. Bates as health and physical education instructor.

Network training registration tip
To register for the remaining network classes this week, use the summer term code of 1 when you

register on Classline, not the fall term code of 2.

steering committee takes on web page issues
A steering committee has formed to begin development of the college home page and to help

others develop related web pages. The committee seeks to ensure a quality identity for Lane by using
consistent design standards. Lane’s home page will officially debut Sept. 20. The committee has
received page requests from several college departments and has evaluated the computer use guidelines

with respect to web page authoring. A larger group of interested individuals will be involved in an

advisory meeting on Tuesday, Oct. 3 from 3-4:30 p.m. in PE 205. Co-chairing the Home Page Steering
Committee are Diane Dann, Institutional Advancement, and Nick Cheshire, Computer Services.

FIPSE grant workshop offered this Friday morning
The Fund for the Improvement of Postsecondary Education (FIPSE) preliminary grant

applications are due Oct. 18. FIPSE reviews the five-page preliminary applications to select a pool of
applicants to submit full proposals in the spring. FIPSE supports innovative ideas and Lane has

received FIPSE grants in the past. To learn more about this grant opportunity, plan to attend the
workshop this Friday, Sept. 15, 9:30-10:30 a.m. in APR 211. A more general grants overview workshop

is scheduled for Sept. 18, 8-10 a.m. during in-service week. Contact Sarah LaMaster, Grants

Coordinator, Ext. 2312 for more information about FIPSE grants and/or upcoming grants workshops.

Phone system improved
An “automated attendam” phone system is up and running evenings and weekends for the main

college telephone number (747-4501). This means any extension may be dialed when the switchboard is
closed. Later this year, the automated attendant function will be extended to daytime hours for service

during busy times. Questions? Call Virginia Brady, Campus Services, Ext. 2565.
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Local area code about to change
The local area code changes to 541 beginning Nov. 5. Both 503 and 541 will be allowed Nov. 5,

1995 through June 30, 1996. Afterwards, only the new 541 code will be allowed. The northwest comer

of Oregon including Portland and Salem will retain the 503 code. Campus Services is preparing a list of
affected exchanges. Questions? Call Virginia Brady, Campus Services, Ext. 2565.

Information technology conference discounts offered
Registration discounts of $100 are available to Lane staff who want to attend the League for

Innovation’s annual conference on information technology to be held Nov. 5-8 in Kansas City, MO. For

more information and a program brochure, contact Ext. 2120.

Reception planned for Jim Ellison
A reception for Jim Ellison will be held on Wednesday, Sept. 20 from 11:30 a.m.-l:30 p.m. in the

cafeteria. A presentation of a gift and certificate will be made at 12:15 p.m. Light food and beverages

will be provided. To contribute to a gift, call Marianne Kimball or Gloria Jarvis before Friday, Sept. 15.

Daily to resume full-time schedule
The Daily resumes its full-time schedule of Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays

beginning Sept. 18. Deadline remains noon of the day prior to publication.

Contractor problems
Some of you have commented on difficulties you’re having with collegewide contractors and

suppliers. One getting more than its share of comments is our DOS-done computer supplier. In most

cases we try to resolve these difficulties within an hour or two. I would prefer to have the incidents

described in writing just a short note stating the purchase order number, the date and a description of the

problem. Also, please let me know of difficulties you’ve resolved yourself I need to keep track of

these things to address non-performance issues. - Lloyd Rain, Ext. 2572

Volunteers needed for LCC Welcome Week

Volunteers are needed to staff the LCC Welcome Week booth September 25-26. Two people are

needed for each two-hour shift. If you can help, contact Jeannee Beauchaine at Ext. 2336.

OFFICE NOTES

● The following offices have returned to second
floor Administration: President’s Office,

Institutional Advancement, The Daily, Instructional
Services, Student Services, Foundation, College
Operations.

● Mechanical Technologies closed for in-service

today 9:30 a.m.-5 p.m.
● Bookstore closed through Sept. 18. This week

except Thursday, departments may make
purchases using intercampus orders, department
VISAS, and purchase orders for Macintosh

computer products. Also, students may purchase
math review sheets. Staff will be available to

process book and supply orders for fall term
classes. Both the Bookstore and Bookstore

Annex reopen Sept. 19.

● Office Support Specialist, President’s Office,
closing 9/22.

● Office Support Specialist, Foundation, closing
9/22.

● Electronic Maintenance Technician, Electronic

Services Dept., closing 9/22.

ADS

WRITE VIVID accounts of the memorable and

significant experiences in your life. Retired AHS
instructor Nan Phifer will guide memoir writers in a

series of weekly classes, beginning Oct. 9 at 1:30 p.m.

at Washington Abbey. For a brochure call 686-8821.

FOR SALE: COMPUTER DESK UNIT with 2

cubbyholes - $50; 1 mint-condition very expensive
coffee table with glass top and gold edging - $65.
Phyllis Witham, F&HC, Ext. 2069 or 935-0506.

JOBS

Open to current classified bargaining unit employees:
♦ Computer Support Specialist, Instructional

Computing Dept., closing 9/19.

Open to the public:
● Computer Support Specialist, Social Science

Dept., closing 9/15.
● Costumer, Performing Arts Dept., closing 9/13.
● Instructor with emphasis in developmental math.

Study Skills Dept., closing 9/15.

● Instructor with emphasis in learning disabilities.
Study Skills Dept., dosing 9/15.

● Multimedia Lab Aide, Media Arts & Technology

Dept., closing 9/22.

SHARED HOUSING needed for friend as soon as

possible. Single woman, early 50s, teacher, looking
for room to rent. Call Jana at Ext. 2393 or 689-6846

(eves), or send e-mail to: nelsonj@lanecc.edu.

FOR SALE: 16 cubic ft. Whirlpool freezer, upright
model. $250 OBO. Bob Barber, Ext. 2305.

Submissions to The Daily must be in writing. E-mail to

aschimj.@lanecc.edu, send hardcopy or 3-1/2” disk via
mail or intercampus mail to The Daily, deliver to ADM
210, or fax to 744-3970.
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Monday, September 18, 1995 Edited by Joan Aschim

This week

● Second week of fall in-service. See the in-service brochure and note highlights and changes below.

● The Daily’s back on a Monday-Tuesday-Wednesday-Thursday schedule effective today.

● Reception for Jim Ellison. Wednesday, Sept. 20, 11:30 a.m.-l :30 p.m., cafeteria.

Today’s all-staff meeting a special event
Today’s all-staff meeting from 1-4:30 p.m. in Performing Arts main theater provides a special

opportunity for employees to attend a presentation of David Mamet’s play “Oleanna.” The

presentation was organized by classified, faculty and management staff. Produced in Ashland during the
1993/94 season, the play deals with powerful issues that all of us must contend with in our work. The

Boston Globe said, “Mamet has raised outrage to an art form ... Oleanna is ... a scorcher. The woods are

burning, and all of us are being seared in the fire.” Time called it “one of the best 10 plays of 1992.”
President Jerry Moskus strongly supports this faculty and staff presentation of “Oleanna.”

Everyone is encouraged to attend. Following the presentation, staff are invited to attend

individual discussion groups facilitated by fellow staff members to reflect on and discuss the issues

touched upon by the production.

Today’s in-service highlights
Breakfast for new and returning part-time faculty, 8 a m., cafeteria, followed by skillshop and tour.

Fitness Education Center open house, 8-10 a.m., PE 101. The center is open for staff and faculty

access, Monday through Thursday, 11 a.m. to 1 p.m., during in-service.

Tutoring atLCC, 8-10 a.m., CEN 420,

Grant Development at Lane, 8-10 a.m., PE 205.

CPR Certification and Recertification, 8-10 a.m., PE 115.

Annual art faculty exhibition opening, 8 a.m., and reception, 9-10 a.m.. Art Department Gallery. On

the art faculty; Weltzin Blix, Bruce Dean, Glen Diseth, Kathleen Caprario, Deanna Douglas, Adam

Grosowsky, Harold Hoy, David Joyce, Joyce Kommer, Ellen Lindly, Satoka Okito, Marilyn Robert,

Tom Rubick, Matt Tullis, Craig Spilman, Walt Stevens, Dan White, and Bruce Wild.

LCCEA faculty meeting, 10:30 a.m.-noon, FOR 308/309, followed by luncheon in cafeteria.

All-staff meeting followed by “Oleanna” presentation and discussions (see above), 1-4:30 p.m..
Performing Arts main theater.

President delivers annual address tomorrow

President Jerry Moskus welcomes everyone to 1995/96.

This year, he will deliver his annual address on Tuesday, Sept. 19,

at 11:45 a.m. in the cafeteria. He also will present the annual

employee awards including Instructor of the Year, Classified

Employee of the Year, Innovation of the Year, and the Eldon. G.
Schafer Innovation Awards. The awards luncheon is

complimentary to the first 600 staff.

Classified picnic now a pizza party
The annual Lane Community College Employees Federation

picnic has been changed to a pizza party at Pietro’s on Franklin in

Glenwood. LCCEF will pick up the tab on the pizza. Date and

time remain Tuesday, Sept. 19, 4 p.m. For more information,
contact Alen Bahret.Dr. Jerry Moskus
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Home page to debut Sept. 20
Lane Community College’s new home page will debut on the Internet’s World Wide Web on

Sept. 20. Lane’s home page is the first screen of information someone would see if they visited the

college on the Web. It will offer these choices for more information: About Lane, Calendar, Getting

Started at Lane, Classes and Programs, and College Business. This is just the beginning. Many more

categories and much more information will soon be added. If you think something should be there and

don’t see it, it’s probably coming, but send your suggestions to Diane Dann, co-chair, Home Page

Steering Committee. E-mail encouraged. For more information, contact Diane Dann.

Assessment Showcase open to all
The Assessment Showcase on Thursday, Sept, 21, from 9-11 a.m. in FOR 308, is open to both

instructors and noninstructional staff. Assessment touches all programs and departments as well as the
classroom. For more information, contact Dan Berger.

Play the change game
Do you like monopoly, chess, checkers, cards, or video games? Then come play Making Change

on Wednesday, Sept. 20, beginning at 9 a.m. in FOR 309. Breakfast included at 8:30 a m. and lunch at

12:20 p.m. Learn how to change Lane by trying out different strategies in a simulated school setting.

See page 16 of the in-service brochure for more information or contact Greg Fishwick.

Think tank to meet

The Technology Think Tank will hold its first meeting of the year on Friday, Oct. 6, from

3-5 p.m. in CEN 420. Work of the Technology Planning Work Team will be discussed. For more

information, contact Bob Barber,

Lane a site for National Depression Screening Day
Students may get information, depression screening, and brief individual interviews at Lane’s

Counseling Department on National Depression Screening Day on Thursday, Oct. 5, at 9 a.m. and again

at 1 p.m. in CEN 321. For more information, contact Maije Takei.

THANKS

● Thank you to everyone for your generous
support during my challenging and adventurous
summer. I deeply appreciate all the love and care
that Nicole and I received. - Laurel Henry

● A round of applause for Printing/Graphics who
once again produced the fall in-service
brochure. Special thanks to Patty Hammons,
English, who filled in for me this summer while I
was on family medical leave, and who helped
complete the brochure. She contributed this
year’s “Schedule at a Glance" located in the
center of the brochure. Thank you! - Julie Baker

SOMEONE IS MISSING OUT on a great touring
bicycle: Univega 15 speed, 19" frame, with too many
extras to mention. I’ll even throw in a set of panniers
for free. This bike is in excellent condition, ready for

pre-winter riding! $185. Joe Freeman, Co-op Ed,
2493 or 344-6468.

FOR SALE: 16-cubic-ft. Whirlpool freezer, upright.
$250, OBO. Bob Barber. CIT, 2305.

EXERCISE and have fun too! Beginning clogging
classes start Sept. 19 in Springfield. Call Patti Lake
T&D, 2848, for more information.

OFFICE NOTES

● New fax number for The Dail.y 744-4170.
● Bookstore and Bookstore Annex re-open

Tuesday, Sept. 19.
● Funded Projects will close at 11 a.m. on Friday

Oct. 13, for department in-service.

FOR SALE: QUEEN bed (firm mattress, box springs,
frame) in excellent condition. Comforter, sheets
included. $375. Velma Jesser, 2157, or Stephen
Hamilton,2528, Business.

GISELLE (Eugene Ballet) tickets, front row balcony.
Saturday, Oct. 14, 8 p.m., Hutt Center. Two tickets
for $58 ($10.50 discount). Velma Jesser, 2157, or
Stephen Hamilton, 2528, Business.

ADS

HEART AT WORK: The Fitness Education Center

(PE 101) is open for staff and faculty access Monday
through Thursday from 11 a.m.-l p.m. during in-
service. A pre-fall term orientation for faculty is
available TODAY from 8-10 a.m.

CUTE KITTIES, 8-1/2 weeks old, litter box trained,

weaned. 3 tabby grays and 1 all black. An
unplanned pregnancy--please help me out. Kerin
Hoag, CCRC, 2132, or 461-2260.FOR SALE: Very clean 1994 Park Model 8 1/2 x 40 -

feet Layton RV trailer, two tip-outs; set up in quiet
and peaceful Fern Ridge Shores RV Park, space
#37, on the west shore of beautiful Fern Ridge Lake.

$19,850. Wonderful mini-home with real refrigerator,
shower/tub, toilet, bedroom that holds queen-size

bed, full closet and more. Contact Phyllis Witham,
F&HC, 2069. or Lloyd at 726-0629.

Submissions to The Daily must be in writing. E-mail
to Joan Aschim or aschimj.@lanecc.edu, send
hardcopy or 3-1/2” disk, any format, via mail or
intercampus mail to The Daily, deliver to ADM 210, or

fax to 744-4170, by noon of the day before
publication.
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Tuesday, September 19, 1995 Edited by Joan Aschim

Today’s in-service highlights
Coffee, 7;45 a.m., Performing Arts foyer.

The Philosophical Aspects of Cultural Difference with Dr. Edwin Nichols, 8:30 a.m.. Performing
Arts main theater.

President’s Address and Employee Awards Luncheon, 11:45 a.m., cafeteria. Lunch is

complimentary to the first 600 staff.

Future Faculty Task Force, 2-4 p.m., FOR 308/309.

LCCEF meeting, 2-3 p.m., Performing Arts main theater.

Building Community: Diversity in the Workplace, 2-4 p.m., CEN 420.

CPR Certification and/or Recertification, Part n, 2-4 p.m., PE 115.

Instructional Technology Open House, 2-4 p.m., CEN 421.

Avionics Lab Open House, 2:30-4 p.m., AIR 200.

LCCEF pizza party, 4 p.m., Pietro’s on Franklin in Glenwood.

College network training to continue
Training classes for the college network will resume in early October, including basic and

advanced classes. A schedule of classes will be published in The Daily as soon as possible. Meanwhile,

the classes scheduled for this Friday, September 22, are full. If you are registered for a class this Friday,
September 22, but will be unable to attend, please contact Bob Barber in CIT directly. Other questions

can also be directed to Bob Barber, Ext. 2305.

Board report
The procedure to place items on the board agenda drew criticism from English instructor William

Powell at the Sept. 13 Board of Education meeting. He lodged his complaints under “statements from

the audience.” The board agreed to place his request to discuss the college’s hiring and promotional

practices on its October agenda.

In other business, approved were;

● the 1996/97 budget development criteria and process

● a public bidding exemption for ComputerPrep and Zenger-Miller training materials

● a helicopter lease

The board also approved 10 new hires. Board members noted that the hiring recommendation
form still needs to reflect affirmative action involvement. Appointed were:

● Roger D. Bates as health and physical education instructor, effective Sept. 11

● Jane Batterson as dental hygiene instructor, effective Sept. 11

● Thomas R. Brokaw as EMT instructor, effective Aug. 28

● Marilou Good as computer information technology instructor, effective Sept. 11

● Beverly Hickey as early childhood education instructor, effective Sept. 11

● Thomas Marshall as electronics instructor, effective Sept. 11

● Yvonne Martinez as public safety training coordinator, effective Sept. 11

● Catherine A. Miner as math instructor, effective Sept. 11

● Dr. Mary Spilde as instructional vice president, effective Sept. 25

● Craig Taylor as Research & Planning director, effective Sept. 1

Dr. Jerry Moskus announced that he will be inducted into the College of Education Alumni Hall
of Fame at Illinois State University later this month. He was cited for past and present

accomplishments and the promise of future contributions to education. He is one of only 12 graduates

inducted in the hall’s inaugural class, and the only community college leader selected. He also noted that

he gave the fall in-service keynote speech at Central Piedmont Community College in Charlotte, NC.
The board next meets Oct. 11.
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How to e-mail The Daily
To send an e-mail message to The Daily, use one of the following:

aschimj@lanecc.edu - universal Internet address

internet[aschimj@lanecc.edu] - the Internet address required by on-campus Beyond Mail users

to use StreetTalk - click on the To: button, type Aschim, click on the Add and Okay buttons, and
the StreetTalk address will be inserted

Previous publication of The Daily's Internet address had one too many dots in it. The above addresses
are correct.

Toward teaching excellence
Contracted and continuing part-time instructors are invited to participate in Lane’s term-long

Teaching Improvement Process ^IP). Participants are observed by and consult with a non-threatening
trained consultant, are videotaped, receive a computerized analysis of student responses to your class, and
get many new ideas. Apply for any term during 1995/96 by calling Sharon Thomas at Ext. 2145.

LEAP’S on main campus
The Life Experience Assessment Program/ Adult High School is located in the Apprenticeship

Building. The department moved from the Downtown Center last year. Please direct students inquiring
about LEAP to the Adult High School office in APR 201, Ext. 2214. - Kaya Stasch

Selco calendars available

Selco pocket calendars are available in the Administration Building first floor lobby, on the
counter under the stairs. - Rose Holeman

Learn how to change Lane
Time is running out. In less than 24 hours, people will gather to learn how to change Lane in the

Making Change workshop on Wednesday, Sept. 20, beginning at 9 a.m. in FOR 309. Breakfast included

at 8:30 a.m. and lunch at 12:20 p.m. See page 16 of the in-service brochure for more information or

contact Greg Fishwick.

JOBS

Open to current classified bargaining unit
employees:

● Account Clerk, Campus Foodservices Dept,
closing 9/25.

(only 4T'w but a full 29"d) with one file drawer, three
large drawers, and four tiny drawers In the top part
(along with 8 little cubby holes), lockable [$300
OBO]. KING-SIZE BEDFRAME. metal with wheels

and center support [$15]. SECRETARY'S CHAIR,
adjustable metal frame on wheels, upholstered seat,
vinyl back-support [$15]. UPRIGHT FREEZER,

about 13 or 14 cubic feet GE approximately ten years
old, [$75]. Custom made solid oak TV STAND with
two drawers fitted to hold VHS cassettes, a roll out

VCR shelf and a turn-table top for the TV (17"d x
25"wx 30"h) [$75], Bob Boettcher, Science Dept.,
2470, or e-mail: boettcherb@lanecc.edu or home

phone 683-4918.

OFFICE NOTES

● New fax number for The Dail.y 744-4170.
● Bookstore and Bookstore Annex re-open today.

OOPS!

Apologies to the following staff whose names were
inadvertently omitted from the fail in-service brochure as

communication and high performance organizational
development training graduates from spring term (page
31): Joanne McGillivary, Vicki McKenna, Kay Malmberg,
Mary Messai, Jill McKenney, Denine McMurren, Mary
Michaud, Don Metzler, Geri Meyers. - Julie Baker

PACKAGE DEAL: Moving boxes for sale, small,
medium & large, over 30 total. Take the entire
collection for $15.00. Gall Baker, Science, 2085

home 344-8377, or e-mail.
ADS

FOR SALE: Ten-speed BICYCLE, 26" hybrid-style
wheels, lever-shifting, chrome fenders, rear carrier,
new Trek' seat [$75], COMPUTER TABLE on
wheels, 42"w x 24"d, walnut finish with dark brown

scratch-resistant top, side drawer and storage
compartment on the right side [$25]. Sturdy walnut
finished TRIANGULAR END TABLE with full shelf

beneath, black acrylic-iike top , great for indoor
plants, 18" high and approximately 30" on a side
[$25], Solid wood Queen Anne style COFFEE
TABLE, mahogany/cherry finish, apartment sized
oval 22"w X 36"! [$40]. Two matching DINING ROOM
END CHAIRS (with arms), fruitwood finish, high cane
backs, newly upholstered seats [both for $50].
Older solid-state Zenith color TV, 19" table model

[$25]. Solid OAK ROLL-TOP DESK, single pedestal

WOOD FOR SALE: Fir, $125/cord. Oak, $150/cord.

Split and delivered within city limits. Diana Reiber,
Social Science, 2427.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior
to publication on Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays,
and Thursdays. Next-day placement will be
attempted but cannot be guaranteed. Submissions
to The Daily must be in writing and may be e-mailed
to Joan Aschim or aschimj@lanecc.edu; hardcopy or
3-1/2” disk, any format, mailed or intercampus mailed

to The Daily: hand-delivered to ADM 210, or faxed to
744-4170. Editor is Joan Aschim. Assistant editor is

Angela Miller. For more information, call 2591.
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Published for the staff of Lane Community College 747'4501, ext. 2591

Wednesday, September 20, 1995 Edited by Joan Aschim

Today
● Reception for Jim Ellison, 11:30 a.m.-l :30 p.m., northeast section of the cafeteria.

● Instructional Services Council, 1:30-3 p.m., Boardroom.

Today’s in-service highlights
● Focus on Education Reform

- continental breakfast, 8:30-9 a.m., FOR 309

- overview and orientation, 9-9:15 a.m., FOR 309

- Making Change simulation game, 9:15 a.m.-12:20 p.m., FOR 309

- presentation series, 9:15 a.m.-12:20 p.m., FOR 309

● Focus on Technology

- Instructional Technology Center Open House, 9 a.m.-noon, CEN 421

- Dr. Steven W. Gilbert discusses technology, 1-4 p.m., FOR 308/309

Hi-tech training program launched
A pre-employment training program for high-tech occupations was announced by officials from

Lane, Sony Disc Manufacturing and Symantec Corporation on Tuesday. The program will prepare

graduates for entry-level jobs with high-tech employers such as Sony and Symantec. In turn, employers

will have a steady flow of qualified applicants. Eight-week training sessions of 20 participants each will

begin monthly over the course of one year. The pilot session begins Oct. 30, preceded by an Oct. 2

orientation. Training will be conducted at Lane and on site at Sony and Symantec.
“This is a win for everyone,” said Lane President Jerry Moskus, “but especially for students

who will get quick, job-specific training for the local high-tech industry.” Vice President Lany Warford

said the program is unique because it focuses on pre-employment. Participants will gain qualifications

for high-tech jobs and local employers will be assured of a steady flow of skilled applicants.

Half of the program’s direct instructional costs will be covered by participant tuition of $495.

The other half will be paid by Sony and Symantec. Lane will absorb all indirect costs.

As with other business-education partnerships Lane has pioneered, teamwork was the key to

success. Serving on Lane’s core team were Patti Lake, Kay Lutz-Ritzheimer, Linda Loft, and Dave

Oatman, with leadership from Larry Warford and support from Jerry Moskus. Judith Watt will be

training coordinator. For more information about the program, call Patti at 2848 or Judith at 2876.

Teleconference will address multimedia fair use guidelines
A teleconference, “Multimedia Fair Use Guidelines,” will be held on Thursday, Sept. 21, from

10 a.m.-noon in CEN 10. It’s free. Participants will learn about the fair use guidelines for multimedia
that the Consortium of College and University Media Centers (CCUMC) is developing in cooperation

with the U.S. Copyright Office. A series of vignettes will help illustrate what does and does not

constitute multimedia fair use, and the expectations related to intellectual property, attribution, citation,

and creative integrity will be thoroughly explained. Representatives from the publishing, recording,

motion media, and music industries, and from educational associations and institutions and government

agencies will take call-in questions on the air. All interested staff are invited to attend.

Fulbright Teacher Exchange program accepting applications
Information on the Fulbright Teacher Exchange program is available from Julie Baker at 2199.

Application deadline is Oct. 15. The program involves direct one-for-one international exchanges. In
most cases, both teachers secure a leave of absence with salary from their home institutions and then

trade classrooms for the year. A few countries offer one-way assignments for which there is no exchange

partner. The U.S. teacher secures a leave of absence without pay and receives a maintenance allowance

from the U.S. Information Agency or Fulbright Commission.
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Faculty leave
applications due

Winter and spring

professional development leave

applications are being accepted

through Oct. 2. Contracted

faculty members may apply for
one to two terms of paid

professional leave to do research,
retrain for new assignments at

Lane, or return to school.

Guidelines and applications are

available from Roxanne Flowerday

or Pat John in Study Skills at
2439.

Key Benchmarks

Percentage of Revenues by Source
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● Budgeted
Discounts avaiiabie to

League conference
Registration discounts of

$100 are available to Lane staff

who want to attend the League for
Innovation’s annual conference on

information technology to be held

Nov. 5-8 in Kansas City, MO.

For more information, call 2120,

ofOver the seven-year period, the local share of general
fund revenues decreased from 43% to 9%.

13fThe impact of Ballot Measure 5 on the revenue sources
is evident, as the state’s share increased from 26%
in 1989-90 to nearly 50% in 1995-96.

Prepared by Research and Planning, July 12, 1995

Maps available
A limited supply of free Eugene/Springfield maps including a map of the U of O campus are

available from Angela Miller in Institutional Advancement. Call her at 2268 or drop by her desk outside
ADM 210/211.

size (5.5”x1-7/8”x7”), DC power cord, microphone,
mobile mounting bracket, instruction book. Can add
external speaker (not included). Can operate as a
base station with external AC converter (not
included). 54” magnetic mount antenna does a fine
job. Antenna includes coax with connector already
installed. $135 to $150 value. First $100 takes it all.

Jim Cox, 2369.

THANKS

Thank You! Thank You! Thank You! to everyone

involved in the re-surfacing, re-striping and re

alignment of the parking lots and traffic lanes. They
look great! ● John Lloyd, T&D

ADS

ENTERTAINMENT ‘96: The Sigma Zeta Chapter of

Phi Theta Kappa will be selling Entertainment ‘96
coupon books this year as one of its fundraising
activities. Of the $35 per book. Sigma Zeta keeps
$7. Chapter funds are used for scholarships (a
minimum of $950 for nine scholarships to Lane

students this year) and for fellowship, scholarship,
leadership, and service activities for Lane students;
and travel for officers to regional and international

activities. Sigma Zeta achieved a 5-Star Level Award:
the highest level, for its activities last year and has an
even more impressive schedule of events planned
for 1995/96. Please support these honor students
by reserving your Entertainment ‘96 coupon book
today. Call Dr. Velma Jesserat2157. Books will be
delivered in mid-October.

HELP: Due to our relocation we can no longer keep

our charming, lovable dog. Sharkie needs a good
home by the weekend or she becomes a pound
pup. She’s a friendly, smart Airedale mix with superb
manners and excellent references. Great with

children, spayed, current shots. She will bring joy to
your life. Laurel Henry, 2697, or 683-7246.

PACKAGE DEAL: Moving boxes for sale, small,
medium & large, over 30 total. Take the entire
collection for $15. Gall Baker, Science, 2085, home

344-8377, or e-mail.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior

to publication on Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays
and Thursdays. Next-day placement will be
attempted but cannot be guaranteed. Submissions
must be in writing. Any format 3-1/2” disk
acceptable. Mail or deliver to The Daily, ADM 210,
fax to 744-4170, or e-mail to:

● aschimj@lanecc.edu (universal Internet address)
● internet[aschimj @ lanecc.edu] (on-campus

Beyond Mail internet address)
● or use the StreetTalk directory: click on To:, type

Aschim, click on Add, click on Okay

FOR SALE: EUREKA TENT, 2-person A-frame with
rain fly, $40. MAGNA CROSSBIKE, used only 6
months, $60. Eureka upright VACUUM CLEANER,
works great, $40. Call Marissa at 344-7411 or leave
message at 2916 in ESL.

FOR SALE: SAVE $35-$50. CB radio and antenna.

40-channel with AF, RF gains plus: squelch,
multicolor S/RF meter, digital channel readout, night
time switch dims readouts, all metal cabinet, small
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Thursday, September21, 1995 Edited by Angela Miller

Today’s in-service highlights
● Focus on Assessment

- continental breakfast, 8:30-9 a.m., FOR 308

- assessment showcase, 9-11 a.m., FOR 308

- Instructional Technology Center open house, 9 a.m.-noon, CEN 421
- teleconference: Multimedia Fair Use Guidelines, 10 a.m.-noon, CEN 10

● Focus on Technology

- workshops - see pages 19 and 20 of the in-service brochure

- Associate of Arts, Oregon transfer degree information session, 1-2 p.m., CEN 401

- Fulbright Administrative Exchange to Portugal 1995, 1-2 p.m., PE 205

- Transitions: Response to Change, Grief, Suicide, and Trauma, 1-3 p.m., APR 221

- Sharing of Projects and Application Procedure by Past Long-Term Leave Grant

Recipients, 2-3 p.m., PE 205
- Bloodborne Pathogen Exposure Training, 3-5 p.m., HEA 105

Assessment Showcase open to all staff
The Assessment Showcase, an in-service highlight, will be held today in FOR 308 from

9-11 a.m. New assessment ideas will be explored with hands-on exercises. Assessment issues
touch all programs and departments as well as the classroom. Noninstructional as well as

instructional staff are strongly encouraged to attend.

Computer Support Committee hosts open forums
The Computer Support Committee is hosting two open forum sessions today to gather

feedback on the draft computer support standards. The forums are scheduled from 1-2:45 p.m.

and 3-4:45 p.m., both in FOR 308. The two sessions will have the same format—a brief

presentation by committee members and an extended opportunity for you to give feedback on any
aspect of the draft standards. All staff should have received the information packet and draft
standards already, and the packet was also sent out electronically. The packet contains a feedback

form. You can turn the form in at the forums or you can mail it in to Instructional Services office
anytime before Sept. 27. If you have questions, contact Sarah LaMaster, 2312.

Road closure

Eldon Schafer Drive (east entrance) will be closed on Saturday, Sept. 30 from 8 a.m.-4
p.m. for the Northwest Cross Country Classic. Gonyea Road (west entrance) will remain open.

Performance of “Oleanna” free to staff

Lane staff and one guest per staff member may attend the “Oleanna” performance on
Friday, Sept. 22 and Saturday, Sept. 23 at 8 p.m. in the Performing Arts main theater at no cost.
Additional tickets may be purchased for $5. For more information, call the Box Office at 2202.

Washington colleges pattern kiosk system after Lane
Colleges in Washington State are currently poised to implement kiosks for providing

students access to information. Bee McRea, admissions and records specialist, has had numerous

requests from colleges in Washington State for “Let Your Fingers do the Talking,” a video
explaining how Lane’s kiosks work. These colleges have expressed appreciation to Lane staff for
pioneering this exciting innovation targeted to enhance student success.
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Volunteers needed for LCC Welcome Week

Volunteers are needed to staff the LCC Welcome Week booth September 25-26. Two

people are needed for each two-hour shift. Help welcome students to LCC. If you would like to
volunteer, contact Jeannee Beauchaine at Ext. 2336,

Kudos

The following baccalaureate degrees were presented to Lane staff by Linfield College this
spring; Mary Jo Erickson, B.S., Liberal Studies; Ardene Toney, B.S., Management; and Bert
Ewing, B.S., Business Information Systems. Congratulations!

Selco calendars available

Selco pocket calendars are available in the Administration Building first floor lobby, on the
counter under the stairs. - Rose Holeman

ADS

FOR SALE: SAVE $35-$50. CB radio and antenna.

40-channel with AF, RF gains plus: squelch, multicolor
S/RF meter, digital channel readout, night time switch
dims readouts, all metal cabinet, small size{5.5"x1-
7/8”x7“), DC power cord, microphone, mobile mounting
bracket, instruction book. Can add external speaker

(not included). Can operate as a base station with
external AC converter (not included). 54’ magnetic
mount antenna does a fine job. Antenna includes coax
with connector already installed. $135 to $150 value.
First $100 takes it all. Jim Cox, 2369.

FOR SALE: Couch and loveseat. Excellent condition!

Gray, blue and peach pattern; hides dirt very well.
$400, OBO for the pair. Liz Coleman, ABSE, 2919 or
home, 683-4384.

FOR SALE: Northgate 386 computer - 2 mg RAM,
base memory, 640 KB, extended memory 1408 KB.
Includes DOS 6.0 and Windows. Panasonic KPX 1124

NLQ printer with cable. Everything you need for word
processing for high school or college student. $650
complete. IBM SELECTRIC TYPEWRITER recently
serviced/adjusted, $250. AT&T 3710 CELL PHONE.
$30. Older, SHARP MICROWAVE oven; works well.

Great for cabin or the office. $65. Call Sally Wilson,
Soc. Sci., 683-5203 evenings.

HELP: Due to our relocation we can no longer keep

our charming, lovable dog. Sharkie needs a good
home by the weekend or she becomes a pound pup.
She’s a friendly, smart Airedale mix with superb
manners and excellent references. Great with children,

spayed, current shots. She will bring joy to your life.
Laurel Henry, 2697, or 683-7246.

FOR SALE: Small teak wood desk, with lift top storage
and two drawers. Ideal for student or small office.

$50, C30. Call Marolyn Barker, BDC, 343-9325.

WOOD FOR SALE: Firm. $125 cord; Oak. $150 cord-

split and delivereed in city limits. Contact Diana
Reiber, Social Science, 2427.

FOR SALE: queen bed with double mattress, steel
frame, very good condition, $95. Convertible bed. one
folds under the other to make a couch by day. By night,
two beds side by side. $90. Buck Arbuckle, E,FL & SP,
2748. Home:484-1743. FOR SALE: Ten-speed BICYCLE, 26" hybrid-style

wheels, lever-shifting, chrome fenders, rear carrier, new
Trek' seat $75. COMPUTER TABLE on wheels, 42"w x

24"d, walnut finish with dark brown scratch-resistant

top, side drawer and storage compartment on the right
side $25. Sturdy walnut finished TRIANGULAR END
TABLE with full shelf beneath, black acrylic-like top ,

great for indoor plants, 18" high and approximately 30"
on a side $25 Solid wood Queen Anne style COFFEE
TABLE, mahogany/cherry finish, apartment sized oval
22"wx 36"! $40. Two matching DINING ROOM END
CHAIRS (with arms), fruitwood finish, high cane backs,
newly upholstered seats both for $50. Older solid-
state Zenith color TV, 19" table model $25. Solid OAK

ROLL-TOP DESK, single pedestal (only 4T'w by 29"d)
with one file drawer, three large drawers, and four tiny
drawers in the top part (along with 8 littie cubby holes),
lockable $300 OBO. KING-SIZE BEDFRAME, metal

with wheels and center support $15. SECRETARY'S
CHAIR, adjustable metal frame on wheels, upholstered
seat, vinyl back-support $15. UPRIGHT FREEZER,
about 13 or 14 cubic feet GE approximately ten years
old, $75. Custom made solid oak TV STAND with two
drawers fitted to hold VHS cassettes, a roll out VCR

shelf and a turn-table top for the TV (17"d x 25"w x

30"h) $75. Bob Boettcher, Science Dept., 2470, or e-
mail: boettcherb@lanecc.edu or home phone 683-
4918.

WOOD FOR SALE: fir-seasoned, green, mixed, $95/
cord. Oak and madrone -$120/cord. Partial cords OK.

You pick up. Possible to drive right up to stacked wood.
Buck Arbuckle. E.FL & SP, 2748. Home: 484-1743

ENTERTAINMENT ‘96: The Sigma Zeta Chapter of Phi
Theta Kappa will be selling Entertainment '96 coupon
books this year as one of its fundraising activities. Of
the $35 per book, Sigma Zeta keeps $7. Chapter funds
are used for scholarships (a minimum of $950 for nine
scholarships to Lane students this year) and for
fellowship, scholarship, leadership, and service
activities for Lane students; and travel for officers to

regional and international activities. Sigma Zeta
achieved a 5-Star Level Award, the highest level, for its
activities last year and has an even more impressive
schedule of events planned for 1995/96. Please
support these honor students by reserving your
Entertainment ‘96 coupon book today. Cali Dr. Velma
Jesser at 2157. Books will be delivered in mid-

October.

FOR SALE; EUREKA TENT, 2-person A-frame with
rain fly, $40. MAGNA CROSSBIKE, used only 6
months. $60. Eureka upright VACUUM CLEANER,
works great, $40. Call Marissa at 344-7411 or leave
message at 2916 in ESL.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior to publication on Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays and
Thursdays. Next-day placement will be attempted but cannot be guaranteed. Submissions must be in writing. Any
format 3-1/2" disk acceptable. Mail or deliver to The Daily, ADM 210, fax to 744-4170, or e-mail to:
♦ aschimj@lanecc.edu (universal Internet address)
● internet[aschimj@lanecc.edu] (oncampus Beyond Mail internet address)
● or use the StreetTalk directory: ciick on To;, type Aschim, click on Add, click on Okay
Editor is Joan Aschim. Assistant editor is Angela Miller. For more information, call 2591.
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Monday, September 25, 1995

This week:

● Eldon Schafer Drive closed Saturday, Sept. 30, for Northwest Cross Country Classic, 8 a.m.-4 p.m.

● Classified Council, Wednesday, Sept. 27, 3-5 p.m., PE 205. Guest Donna Albro. - Carrol Barton,
Ext. 2640.

● Faculty Council, Thursday, Sept. 28, 3-4;30 p.m., HEA 209. Topic: planning the fall meeting

agenda. - Margaret Bayless, 2143; Bruce Siggson, 2431

Edited by Joan Aschim

Play takes center stage at all-staff meeting
President Jerry Moskus welcomed staff “to the beginning of our second 30 years” last Monday

but delayed his annual speech by a day to let the play “Oleanna” take center stage. Faculty, classified

and management staff produced the David Mamet play about power, sexual harassment and political
correctness in a higher education setting. Discussion groups followed the presentation.

Welcoming remarks were also made by Board of Education Chair Cindy Weeldreyer, classified

employee union president Alen Bahret, and faculty union president Dennis Gilbert.

President emphasizes four areas of focus
Keep your eye on the college’s four areas of focus to navigate the waters of 1995/96, President

Jerry Moskus said in his annual speech delivered at the all-staff luncheon last Tuesday. The four areas

of focus are technology, customer service, diversity, and assessment. Other issues which will demand

our attention in the coming year, the president said, are the impact of the Future Faculty Task Force

report, faculty and management contract negotiations, and the continuing restmcturing effort.

Moskus spent the remainder of his presentation reviewing the achievements of 1994/95 and

presenting employee awards. Among the year’s successes were accreditation; completion of

reclassification and implementation of collaborative bargaining; an acceptable statewide funding formula;

restructuring; and the bond measure. He also noted the development of the affirmative action and

diversity plans and lamented the lack of time to note the other achievements of 1994/95.

President inducted into hall of fame

President Jerry Moskus was inducted into the Illinois State University College of Education

Alumni Hall of Fame at a homecoming ceremony on September 23 in Normal, Illinois. He was the only

community college professional of the 12 inaugural inductees. The hall was established this year to

recognize graduates for exemplary leadership in education, excellence in the profession, governmental
service, scholarship and productivity in contributing to education, and educational innovation. Moskus

earned three degrees from ISU: a doctorate in educational administration in 1983, a master’s in English in
1968, and a bachelor’s in English in 1965. He has been president at Lane since 1990.

Where to Find it at Lane” attached

The newest edition of “Where to Find it at Lane” is attached to today’s “Where to Find

it at Lane” is a quick reference guide to student and community resources and services. All listings

appear in generic form so that main listings readily found in the directory are not duplicated. For
example, “Disability Services” can be found under “Accessibility Accommodations,” “Handicapped

Resources,” or “Disability Resources.” Each department will receive several copies through

intercampus mail for distribution. If you need more copies or have feedback, contact Therese Picado in
Institutional Advancement at 2060. “Where to Find it at Lane” is updated annually.

Advanced Web page techniques
Bill Griffiths from the Mathematics Department will demonstrate advanced Web page techniques

on Monday, Oct. 2, at 3 p.m. in M&A 235. Topics will include image maps, forms, server push, and
client pull.
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How to e-mail The Daily
To send an e-mail message to The Daily, use one of the following:

aschimj@lanecc.edu - universal Internet address

internet[aschimj@lanecc.edu] - the Internet address required by on-campus Beyond Mail users
to use StreetTalk - click on To:, type Aschim, click on Add and Okay

Progress on home page
The college’s new home page debuted last Wednesday. It is the first thing you see when you go

into Netscape. For now, the home page and attachments have very basic information about the college.

More will follow soon. Huge thanks go to network administrator Bill Fletcher and page creator Beau

Binder for working many extra hours to launch the page as promised on September 20. Others who

worked hard to make it happen are Nick Cheshire and Pat Dickover, Computer Services; Bob Barber,

Computer Information Technology; and Joan Aschim, Diane Dann and Therese Picado, Institutional
Advancement. Additional staff will soon be involved in planning expansion of the pages.

Meanwhile, the committee is working to iron out two bugs. Mac users may find the current

“links” hard to read. That is being remedied. Some Mac and PC users have reported that columns of

information are out of alignment. This is related to individual preferences settings and can be corrected at

each work station but the committee is also looking for a more universal solution.

Return borrowed videotapes
Copies of Lane’s video tape titled “We Put Learning to Work” have become scarce. More will

be ordered. In the meantime, if there are copies in departments that are not in use, please return them to

Angela Miller in Institutional Advancement.

Surplus property going to auction
Another accumulation of college surplus property will go to auction at Northwest Auto Auction

on Prairie Road in Eugene in mid-October. Please have items for disposal transferred to surplus
property before Oct. 4. Use an ICO to effect the transfer. The surplus property loft will be open for
final previewing from 1-3 p.m. on Thursday and Friday, Oct. 5 and 6. There is a large accumulation of

furniture from the recent Administration Building remodel. Now would be a good time to trade up in
office furniture. Call Bob Cudmore at 2571 for details.

Toward teaching excellence
Contracted and continuing part-time instructors are invited to participate in Lane’s term-long

Teaching Improvement Process (TIP). Participants are observed by and consult with a non-threatening

trained consultant, are videotaped, receive a computerized analysis of student responses to your class,

and get many new ideas. Apply for any term during 1995/96 by calling Sharon Thomas at 2145.

THANKS

Some of the nicest words that anyone can say is
"Consider it done!" This lovely phrase was said by Phil

Powers in Audiovisual Services late Thursday
afternoon. Thanks, Phil, from Alice Kaseberg in Math.

condition, 105,000 miles; asking $1600. ALSO: 1983
CIMARRON, almond, all power, cruise, gray leather
seats, automatic transmission, 4-cyiinder, vinyl top,

luggage rack, good condition, 117,000 miles, asking
$1995. Marvin Jaegers, Social Science, 688-3327.

FOR SALE: QUEEN bed (firm mattress, box springs,
frame) excellent condition. Includes comforter, sheets.
$300. Velma Jesser, 2157, or Stephen Hamilton,
2528, Business.

JOBS

● Open to the public: Computer Lab Assistant/
Instructional Computing Dept., closing 10/6.

ADS

FOR RENT: 2-bedroom house close to UO and town,

temporarily available November-April. Partially
furnished. $500/mo. FOR SALE: 70x80” old

fashioned square braided rug, clean and cozy, $50.
FOUND: golf balls, new and used; if unable to
describe, will sell for $.25-$.50 each. Kay Gidley,
Athletics, 2555 or 345-3706.

WOOD FOR SALE: Fir. $125/cord. Oak. $150/cord.

Split and delivered within city limits. Diana Reiber,
Social Science, 2427.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior to

publication on Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and
Thursdays. Next-day placement will be attempted but
cannot be guaranteed. Submissions must be in writing
and may sent via e-mail to Joan Aschim or

aschimj@lanecc.edu; via hardcopy or 3-1/2” disk, any
format, mailed or intercampus mailed to The Dail,y
hand-delivered to ADM 210; or faxed to 744-4170.

Editor is Joan Aschim. Assistant editor is Angela Miller.
For more information, call 2591.

FOR SALE: 1984 Nissan, Sentra 119,000 miles,

$1500. Call 344-4442 after 5 p.m. Vipul Lugade
CCRC.

1976 CADILLAC SEVILLE, white, red leather, all

power, am/fm radio tape deck, new battery, good
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Christine Strahan named classified employee of the year

The naming of Christine Strahan as Outstanding Classified Employee

of the Year for 1994/95 brought the crowd to its feet in admiration at the

Sept. 19 all-staff luncheon. She is international admissions specialist for Lane

and has been with the college since 1980. A few comments from her

colleagues; “Christine’s entire demeanor, style and approach to her job

exemplify the college’s mission and unifying principles - she is committed to

assisting students in their academic success.” “Christine is without question

the most professional person I have ever known.” “Christine is a persistent

and creative problem solver.” “She consistently goes above and beyond.”

Photo by John Bauguess

Edited by Joan Aschim

Local area code about to change
The local area code changes to 541 beginning Nov. 5. Both 503 and 541 will be allowed from

Nov. 5, 1995 through June 30, 1996. Afterwards, only the new 541 code will be allowed. The

northwest comer of Oregon including Portland and Salem will retain the 503 code. Campus Services is

preparing a list of affected exchanges. Call Virginia Brady at 2565 for more information.

Traffle flow pattern change
Since main campus opened in 1968, the south access from Gonyea Road has been one-way

inbound from 6-10 a.m. and two-way at other times. No longer! Due to a number of close calls and

complaints, the south access from Gonyea Road will now be one-way inbound at all times. West lot exit
traffic will still be able to access the south end of Gonyea Road outbound lanes from the southwest

comer by executing a irght turn and staying in the new third lane marked outbound with white arrows.

Art instructors showing at Maude Kerns
Lane sculpture instructors Harold Hoy and Marilyn Robert are showing with 20 other artists

from around the Northwest in the Fifth Sculpture Biennial at Maude Kerns Art Center in Eugene. The

shop opened Sept. 8 and runs through Oct. 14. Gallery hours are Tuesdays-Fridays from 10 a.m.-5 p.m

and Saturdays from 1-5 p.m.

Thomas Rubick illustration featured in Designer Magazine
Lane graphic design instructor Thomas Rubick has a mixed media illustration in the summer 1995

issue oiDesigner Magazine. Rubick created the piece while at a week-long workshop held this June for

graphic design instructors and professionals at Kent State University, sponsored by the College

Designers Association. The magazine used the illustration for its story on the workshop. The

illustration can be seen at the faculty art show in the Art Department Gallery now through Oct. 13.

Gallery hours are Mondays-Thursdays from 8 a.m.-10 p.m. and Fridays from 8 a.m.-5 p.m.

Lane faculty participate in “American Woman” play
“American Woman” is a poignant and humorous play about six non-mainstream women in search

of self-realization. Originally a one-woman show, the play is now performed by six actresses. Lane

participants include playwright Bjo Ashwill, formerly with the Counseling Department, director Sparky

Roberts, theater instructor, and actress Margo Van Ummersen, dance instructor. The play will be

presented Thursday and Friday, Oct. 5 and 6at 7:30 p.m., and Sunday, Oct. 8 at 3 p.m., at the Unitarian

Church in Eugene at 40th and Donald. Suggested donation: $5. For information or reservations call
686-2775 or 686-9781.
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Technology workshop for faculty offered
“Technology for Teaching & Learning” is a conceptual overview of possibilities for using

technology in the teaching and learning process. This class is a good place to get new ideas for proposals
for release time to learn technology. The workshop will be held on two Saturdays, September 30 and
October 7, from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. in CEN 478, Sign up through ClassLine required; use registration
number 5365. Use your tuition waiver for a Continuing Education class plus a $29 fee. Call Sylvia
Sandoz at 2779 for more information.

Faculty professional development planning retreat held
Carmel Decroos, the new faculty professional development facilitator, reports that the faculty

team met Sept. 15-16 at Siltcoos Station to identify priorities and discuss ways to implement Future

Faculty Task Force recommendations. Faculty emphasis on teaching strategies, student motivation and

the integration of technology will be honored. Other priorities will include new faculty orientation, a
newsletter and calendar of events, and work toward a resource center for teaching and learning as well as

a regular “faculty learning time” set aside for professional development activities and special incentives

for faculty participation. Decroos emphasized the benefits of working together and said, “I look forward

to collaborating with many individuals and groups in reaching our common goals for student success.”

Interested faculty are invited to join the team or participate in planning special projects. Monthly
meetings will be announced or call Decroos at 2638.

Shootin’ Titans program available
Lane’s Shootin’ Titans program is available for young men and women 8-to-15-years-old. The

program offers three Saturday morning basketball clinics on Oct. 21 and 28, and Nov. 4 from 9:45-11:30

a.m. Each participant receives an autographed basketball, T-shirt, tickets to Titan games, and three on-
the-floor clinics, for $25. Call Athletics at 2215 or Jim Boutin at 2553 for a brochure.

Funding available for faculty professional activities
Faculty professional activities funding is available to help pay expenses for workshops,

conferences or other activities that will benefit the employee and the college. Deadlines for applications
are the first Monday of each month through June. Upcoming deadlines are Oct. 2, Nov. 6, Dec. 4, Jan.

8, Feb. 5, March 4, April 1, May 6, and June 3. Proposals must be approved before the activity date.

For more information contact Roxanne Flowerday or Pat John in Study Skills at 2440.

THANKS

This year’s fall in-service effort was a real team effort

and appeared to be well-received. Special thanks go
to those who led the planning for assessment (Dan
Berger and Craig Taylor), diversity (Mark Harris),
education reform (Greg Rshwick), and technology
(Bob Barber). Thanks also to Jane Russell and Jack
Powell for “Oleanna." Also on the planning team were
Lou Bombardier, Maxine Frauman, Cheryl Kempner,
Pat McLaughlin, Sparky Roberts, and Mary Schreiber.
Julie Baker did an excellent job of pulling together the

myriad of details with good help from Patty Hammons.
Finally, thanks to the many faculty and staff members
who presented at the various sessions, as well as to
those of you who attended and participated. - Larry
Warford, Vice President for Instructional Services

WOOD FOR SALE; Mostly fir, seasoned & green,
$95/cord. Some oak & madrone, $125/cord. Partial

cords OK, small rounds & split. You pick up. Buck
Arbuckle, E,FL&SP, 2748. Home: 484-1743

WOOD FOR SALE: Fir. $125/cord. Oak, $150/cord.

Split and delivered within city limits. Diana Reiber,
Social Science, 2427.

FOR SALE: 1984 Nissan, Sentra 119,000 miles,

$1500. Call 344-4442 after 5 p.m. Vipul Lugade
CCRC.

1976 CADILLAC SEVILLE, white, red leather, all

power, anVfm radio tape deck, new battery, good
condition, 105,000 miles; asking $1600. ALSO: 1983
CIMARRON, almond, all power, cruise, gray leather
seats, automatic transmission, 4-cylinder, vinyl top.

luggage rack, good condition, 117,000 miles, asking
$1995. Marvin Jaegers, Social Science, 688-3327.

ADS

FOR RENT; 2-bedroom house close to UO and town,

temporarily available November-April. Partially
furnished. $500/mo. FOR SALE: 70x80” old

fashioned square braided rug, clean and cozy, $50.
FOUND: golf balls, new and used; if unable to

describe, will sell for $.25-$.50 each. Kay Gidley,
Athletics, 2555 or 345-3706.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior to
publication on Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and

Thursdays. Next-day placement will be attempted but
cannot be guaranteed. Submissions must be in writing
and may sent via e-mail to Joan Aschim or
aschimj@lanecc.edu; via hardcopy or 3-1/2” disk, any
format, mailed or intercampus mailed to The Dail,y
hand-delivered to ADM 210; or faxed to 744-4170.

Editor is Joan Aschim. Assistant editor is Angela Miller.
For more information,call 2591.

For sale: QUEEN BED, box spring & mattress, metal
frame, good condition, $95. Convertible day bed,
second bed section folds under by day to make a
couch. $90. Buck Arbuckle, E,FL&SP,2748. Home:
484-1743.
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Today
● Classified Council, 3-5 p.m.. PE 205. Guest: Donna Albro. Facilitator; Carrol Barton, 2640.

Ron Little named instructor of the year
Ron Little, computer information technology instructor, was introduced as

1994/95 Instructor of the Year at the all-staff luncheon on Sept. 19. A

committee of former outstanding instructors unanimously selected Ron earlier

this year and presented the award at graduation.

Ron teaches networking classes for Lane’s two-year network operations

degree. He has taught at Lane since 1989. He also taught at Lower Columbia

College from 1985-88 and Portland State University in 1984/85. He

completed a master’s degree in education at PSU in 1989 and a bachelor’s

degree in mathematics from Montana State University in 1980,
Students nominate instructors for the award. Here are a few comments

from Ron’s students: “He really cares about his students and their success!

He goes out of his way to be sure we really understand...” “Ron is an amazing

instructor. He has the widest knowledge base of any instructor I know.” “He is extremely patient. He
has a passion for what he teaches.” “Ron wants his students to do well.” “Ron’s attitude is always

upbeat.” “He promotes a feeling of partnership and trust in learning with his students.” “Ron Little is a

compassionate man.” Photo by John Bauguess

.s I

staff notes

● Sylvia Sandoz recently

joined Research and

Planning as research
associate. She has

worked at Lane since

1989 in Instructional

Computing as Center

Building computer lab
coordinator. She is

now located in ADM

118 at extension 2779.

● Craig Taylor was

named director of

Research and Planning

effective Sept. 1 after

three-and-a-half years

with the department
and Lane.

● Shan Titus will leave

High School Relations
in mid-October to

accept a faculty

position at Lane and

also pursue her Yoga
classes in her home

studio.
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Washington copies Lane kiosks
Colleges in Washington state will be implementing student information kiosks patterned after

Lane’s ATLAS system, reports the Student Services office. Admissions has had many requests for its
how-to video on the kiosks titled, “Let Your Fingers Do The Talking.”

Willamette Pass recruiters to visit main campus
Representatives from Willamette Pass ski resort will be on campus on Wednesday, Oct. 4,

recruiting for a variety of seasonal job openings. Recruiters will be stationed in the north end of the

cafeteria from 10 a.m.-2 p.m. Information and applications will be available at their table or from the Job

Placement Office, FOR 302. - Joan Adams

Computer prices revised
The college revises its requirements contract pricing for microcomputers with Omnitek each

quarter. The new prices shown below are valid through Dec. 31. Call Purchasing at 2208 to obtain spec

sheets on the machine configurations and the options. Thanks. - Lloyd Rain
● Standard machine

● Advanced machine

486 DX 2/66

Pentium-90 32-bit

$1,420

$1,982

Disability Services prepares guidebook
Disability Services has prepared an Americans with Disabilities Act Faculty Guide. It is being

distributed to departments and others. If you need a copy, call 2150.

Automated attendant on duty
An automated attendant phone system is up and running evenings and weekends for the main

college telephone number (747-4501). This means any extension may be dialed when the switchboard is

closed. Later this year, the automated attendant function will be extended to daytime hours for service

during busy times. Questions? Call Virginia Brady at 2565.

ADS

"Oleanna” ● Lane staff and their guests may purchase
tickets at $5 each for the final 2 performances of
"Oleanna" Sept. 29 & 30, 8 p.m., Performing Arts Main
Theater. Call 2202.

FOR SALE: LAYTON RV TRAILER, very clean 1994
Park Model 8-1/2x40 feet, two tip-outs; set up in quiet
and peaceful Fern Ridge Shores RV Park, space #37,

on the west shore of beautiful Fern Ridge Lake.
$19,850. Wonderful mini-home with real refrigerator,
shower/tub, toilet, bedroom that holds queen-size
bed, full closet and more. Contact Phyllis Witham,
F&HC, 2069, or Lloyd at 726-0629.

CUTE ROLLIE-POLLIE long- and short-haired kittens
free to good homes. Gray, black and white tabbies.
Mother has taught them to be good mousers. Help!
There are 6 of them! Call Nancy Rogers, College
Finance, at 2611. SOMEONE IS MISSING OUT on a great touring

bicycle: Univega 15 speed, 19" frame, with too many
extras to mention. I’ll even throw in a set of panniers for
free. This bike is in excellent condition, ready for pre

winter riding! $185. Joe Freeman, Co-op Ed, 2493 or
344-6468.

I NEED 3 BLOOD DONORS at the Lane Memorial

Blood Bank before Oct. 14. Reva Moen, ASN, 2917.

FOR SALE: QUEEN BED, box spring & mattress,
metal frame, good condition, $95. Convertible day
bed, second bed section folds under by day to make a

couch. $90. Buck Arbuckle, E,FL&S, 2748. Home:
484-1743.

FOR SALE: 16-cubic-ft. Whirlpool freezer, upright.
$250, OBO. Bob Barber, CIT, 2305.

FOR SALE: Couch and loveseat. Excellent condition!

Gray, blue and peach pattern; hides dirt very well.
$400, OBO for the pair. Liz Coleman, ABSE, 2919 or
home, 683-4384.

WOOD FOR SALE; Mostly fir, seasoned & green,
$95/cord. Some oak & madrone, $125/cord. Partial

cords OK, small rounds & split. You pick up. Buck
Arbuckle, E,FL&S, 2748. Home: 484-1743

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior to
publication on Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and
Thursdays. Next-day placement will be attempted but

cannot be guaranteed. Submissions must be in writing
and may sent via e-mail to Joan Aschim or
aschimj@lanecc.edu; via hardcopy or 3-1/2’’ disk, any
format, mailed or intercampus mailed to The Dail,y
hand-deliveredto ADM 210; or faxed to 744-4170.

Editor is Joan Aschim. Assistant editor is Angela Miller.
For more information,call 2591.

WRITE VIVID accounts of the memorable and

significant experiences in your life. Retired AHS
instructor Nan Phifer will guide memoir writers in a
series of weekly classes, beginning Oct. 9 at 1 ;30 p.m.

at Washington Abbey. For a brochure call 686-8821.

FOR SALE; IBM SELECTRiC TYPEWRITER recently
serviced/adjusted, $250. AT&T 3710 CELL PHONE
$30. Older, SHARP MICROWAVE oven; works well.

Great for cabin or the office. $65. Call Sally Wilson,
Soc. Sci., 683-5203 evenings.
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Remainder of this week:

● Faculty Council, Thursday, Sept. 28, 3-4:30 p.m., HEA 209. Topic: planning the fall meeting
agenda. - Margaret Bayless, 2143; Bruce Siggson, 2431

* Eldon Schafer Drive closed Saturday, Sept. 30, for Northwest Cross Country Classic 8
4 p.m.

Edited by Angela Miller

a.m.-

Rita Hennessy wins innovation award
Philosophy instructor Rita Hennessy was introduced as

winner of the League for Innovation 1995 Innovation of the Year

Award at the all-staff luncheon on Sept. 19. The award was first

announced in May. She won the award for developing the Fast

Forward program. Fast Forward is an interdisciplinary,
multicultural learning community which helps students earn the

associate of arts Oregon transfer degree in a timely
Students set up an entire year’s schedule after orientation and

guaranteed early registration. Two classrooms have been renovated

and dedicated to Fast Forward classes to enhance the sense of

community among the students. The Innovation of the Year Award

is presented annually to one person at each of the League’s 18
member college districts.

manner.

are

Holiday closure
The college will be closed for Veterans Day, Friday, Nov. 10, and no classes will be held.

The college will be open and classes will be held on Saturday, Nov. 11.- Larry J. Warford and
Mary Spilde, Vice Presidents for Instructional Services

Marketing grant deadlines set
This year's deadlines for applying for marketing grants are October 12, February 1 and

May 9. Revised application forms will be available from Angela Miller in Institutional
Advancement starting Monday, October 2. Grants are available to help departments promote
programs and services.

Surplus property going to auction
Another accumulation of college surplus property will go to auction at Northwest Auto

Auction on Prairie Road in Eugene in mid-October. Please have items for disposal transferred to
surplus property before Oct. 4. Use an ICO to effect the transfer. The surplus property loft will
be open for final previewing from 1-3 p.m. on Thursday and Friday, Oct. 5 and 6. There is a
large accumulation of furniture fi-om the recent Administration Building remodel. Now would be
a good time to trade up in office furniture. Call Bob Cudmore at 2571 for details.

First College Council meeting for 1995/96
The first meeting of the 1995/96 College Council will be on Tuesday, Oct. 3 from 1:30-

3:30 p.m. in the Boardroom. Anyone wishing to observe the meeting is encouraged to attend.

Advanced Web page techniques
Bill Griffiths from the Mathematics Department will demonstrate advanced Web page

techniques on Monday, Oct. 2, at 3 p.m. in M&A 235. Topics will include image maps, forms,
server push, and client pull.
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Technology workshop for faculty
“Technology for Teaching and Learning”, a conceptual overview of possibilities for using

technology in the teaching and learning process, will be held on two Saturdays, Sept. 30 and Oct.

7 from 8 a.m.-5 p.m. in 478 CEN. ClassLine registration is required; use registration number
5365. There is a $29 fee. For more information, call Sylvia Sandoz at 2779.

Kudos

● Dr. Stephen Hamilton who has been promoted to Nidan Rank (second level black belt) in
Aikido. Sensai Hamilton teaches Aikido at Lane and advises the Lane Aikido student

organization. For information about Aikido, contact Hamilton at 2528.
● Craig Leavy, instructional support specialist in Media Arts and Technology, has been named

the video teleconferencing administrator at the U of 0 Department of Telecommunications
Services. Leavy has been with Lane since 1976.

● Jerri Adler, CMT, has completed recertification requirements to maintain the Certified
Medical Transcriptionist credential through the Medical Transcriptionist Certification Program
at the American Association for Medical Transcription. The CMT credential is the highest
honor of professional achievement available to medical transcriptionists.

● Jim Boutin, men’s basketball coach for Lane, was sent by Adidas to southwest France to
conduct basketball clinics this past summer. He spent two weeks working with Adidas ABC
camps. “It was a wonderful experience working with the former French national coach. It
was rewarding to exchange basketball information and to represent Lane Community
College,” says Boutin.

Banned books on display in the library
Are you curious about which of your favorite authors have had their work banned or

challenged somewhere in America? You’ll be surprised at how many famous authors are on the
list. Check out the banned books currently on exhibit in the library’s Mezzanine Gallery in honor
of Banned Books Week and the Uncensored Celebration. Can you guess which book has been

banned in the U.S. more often than any other? For more information about this exhibit or the
Mezzanine Gallery, contact Daniel Moret at 2318.

THANK YOU

● A Special thanks to all who helped celebrated my retirement. It was a special time for me, and I
appreciated your support and well wishes. I am looking forward to learning Spanish, traveling and
reducing my golf score. I have many friends at Lane, and I will be looking forward to meeting you in
the Canadian Rockies, on the Great Barrier Reef, on a South Sea island, or at the nineteenth hole of
any golf course. Best wishes to All! - Jim Ellison

● Thank you to all of you at Printing/Graphics for the tremendous help you are to our Family & Health
Careers Department. You do a terrific job with all our printing orders and are very timely. It is
amazing with all the paperwork you process that there is such perfection! This has gotten our fall
term classes up and running quickly! Thank you!

ADS

SPECIAL! A discount price of $4 each to"01eanna"
(regular student price, $6) is being offered to Lane
students (taking one or more classes). Lane staff and
their guests may purchase tickets at $5 each. The final
two performances are Friday, Sept. 29 and Saturday,
Sept. 30. 8 p.m.. Performing Arts Main Theatre.
Tickets may be purchased at the door at 7:30 p.m. the
night of performance, or hold tickets by calling 2202.

CUTE ROLLIE-POLLIE long- and short-haired kittens
free to good homes. Gray, black and white tabbies.
Mother has taught them to be good mousers. Help!
There are 6 of them! Nancy Rogers, Col. Fin., 2611.

1 NEED 3 BLOOD DONORS at the Lane Memorial

Blood Bank before Oct. 14. Reva Moen, ASN, 2917.

GARAGE SALE: This Sat & Sun. 9-5, 955 So. 70th.

Computer software and peripherals, paperback novels,
office furniture and equipment, hide-a-bed, night
stands, bedroom set, clothing, dishes, tools, stereo
equipment, sports equipment, and much more. Call
Kathy Bates at 2206 or e-mail Batesk@FHCNW_MA.

WRITE VIVID accounts of the memorable and

significant experiences in your life. Retired AHS
instructor Nan Phifer will guide memoir writers in a

series of weekly classes, beginning Oct. 9 at 1:30 p.m.

at Washington Abbey. For a brochure call 686-8821.
FOR SALE; Very clean 1994 park model 8 1/2 x 40-
feet Layton RV. twotipouts; set up in Fern Ridge
Shores RV Park, space 37, on the west shore of
beautiful and peaceful Fern Ridge Lake. Contact:
Phyllis Witham, F&HC. 2069, or Lloyd, 726-0629.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior to publication on Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays and
Thursdays. Next-day placement will be attempted but cannot be guaranteed. Submissions must be in writing. Any
format 3-1/2' disk acceptable. Mail or deliver to The Daily, ADM 210, fax to 744-4170, or e-mail to:
● aschimj@lanecc.edu (universal Internet address)
● internet[aschimj@lanecc.edu) (on-campus Beyond Mail internet address)

the StreetTalk directory: click on To:, type Aschim, click on Add, click on Okay
Editor is Joan Aschim. Assistant editor is Angela Miller. For more information, call 2591.

or use


